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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in Lower Moor Parish Rooms on

Thursday, 3rd March 2011.
Present:
Cllrs Mr N Butler, Cllr M Hayes, Cllr A Buckley.
In attendance Assistant Clerk : Mrs M English and 3 members of the public
	The meeting opened at 7.33pm 

The meeting was adjourned to hear from Mrs Carol Martin, Mr Michael Martin & Mr Ron Miller. (see attached note)

The meeting reopened at 8.00pm 




1. Apologies.
Cllr Cohen & CC Tucker


2. Declarations of Interest
a. Register of Interest: None
b. Personal Interests: None
c. Prejudicial Interests: None

3. Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd February 2011 were 
4. Mowing contract tender results
a. Tender results from  GBD received  all less 5%

Next three years - £1515.95 (£1440.15)

Next three years based on current requirements - £2096.95  (£1992.10)

 Next year £1560.40  (£1482.38)

b. Tender results from Smart Cut received

Next year £1965.00 on current requirements

The Council unamously agreed to accept the tender from GBD on the basis of one year at a price of £1482.38.  The clerk was to email GBD and advise them as well as thank them for the good work they had done in the past year.




Action clerk
5. Finance: 


Feb in: 




£0.00
Interest 
      



£0.63
 





£0.63

Feb out: 
N Winter
Lengthsman


£102.05

SLCC
Clerk Conference

£  72.00



A English
Clerk Wages


£305.41









-----------









479.46









-----------
5.1 Bank reconciliation.


       The bank reconciliation for February showed that in the current account, cheques had  been written totalling £1,177.66. This brought the account total to £4,821.41. In the savings account, interest of £0.63 was accrued, which brought its total to £15,252.89. This meant that at the end of February, the council’s total cash assets stood at £20,074.30

5.2 To approve the Clerks expenses for February

    The Clerks expenses of £16.12 for mileage and stationery 

6. Planning: 
6.1 To consider new planning applications.
Application Number: 10/03029  
Location: Elm Cottage, Salters Lane, Fladbury, WR10 2PD
Proposal: Conversion and extension of existing detached garage to form new dwelling with separate access and garden.
It was noted that the PC has concerns the property could be sold off individually in the future
Application number: 10/02901

Location: Duffeldown Farm, Upper Moor

Proposal: Certificate of Lawful Use Existing for use of site as principal residence
It was noted there were no objections
6.2 To confirm comments sent to Wychavon District Council between meetings. 

6.3 To note any Decision Notices received from Wychavon District Council.

7. Street Lighting:
To note fault reports and hear progress on faults. 
Light 26 outside the Chestnut has been reported as still not working.  The clerk sent another request, engineer went to investigate on 24th Feb 2011. Received confirmation that the light is now working

To discuss action necessary to maintain/repair/update the lighting system. 

Order given to Prysmain on the 14th Feb to go ahead with lamp 7 & 9.  Clerk received confirmation on the 28th Feb that the work had been completed.

EVG have give the go ahead for the lights at the end of Salters / Blacksmith Lane to be repaired.  They have requested an updated quotation to reflect the new VAT figure of 20%.  Once they have the quotation they will issued the PC with a cheque.

Action Chairman

A meeting will be held on the 10th March to discuss the various phases.

8. Playing Field


To consider progress on any repairs/improvements necessary for the play area and field. 
a. Wire netting - outstanding
b. Playground organisation have received a donation of £10,000.00 from Seven Waste, email Mrs Bracewell and congratulate her on a job well done.  It was unamously agreed that the Council would write a cheque to the value of £2357.91which was the amount received from Mr Perry to go towards the playground fund.  It was also agreed not to make a grant of £100.00 towards the bonfire but to consider making a grant later in the year to cover the shortfall.
c. Clerk received and email from Mr C Roberts stating that the £100.00 donation given towards the Bonfire was illegal and should be returned. He states that the organisation used the money to make a profit.  The Clerk has asked for CALC’s advice on this and been advised the Council was within its rights according to act 1976 under section (19)3.

d. It has been clarified that the Council needs to gain Planning Permission for a container to be housed on the Playing field for  the lawn mowers to be stored in.  It has been suggested we apply for a temporary one 3-5 years.
e. Cost or container needs to be sought



Cllr Hayes / Butler
f. Volunteers over the age of 18 required to mow the village green.  Training will be given however they will need to sign a disclaimer.  Clerk to check insurance.  Keys will be required for the gate in order to get the mowers on the field.
9. Lengthsman issues.
The Lenghtsman has repaired the missing fence panel on the playing field.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write to County and justify reason for not spending the full budget.
10. To consider any updates on any of the following ongoing issues: 
Allotments/ Website / Newsletter / Flooding / Wind Farm / Housing /PACT / Glasshouse development.
12.1
The Chairman reported on his meting with Mr David Lavender regarding the flood plans, it was reported that this was now in the hands of the solicitors, Clerk to enquire if the Electric grant is still available.
12..2
Glass house are reapplying for planning permission for the roundabout. 19th March Open morning at the Glass houses

12.3
The Clerk has sent a request to Mrs Morris to do a news letter.
11.  Items for next agenda and to affirm the date of the next meeting.
The next meeting was confirmed for Thursday 7th April 2011 
The meeting closed at 9.35pm.
………………………………………………..(chairman) 

……………………………………………..(date)




M English - Mrs – Assistant Clerk
NOTES

Mr Michael Martin started by congratulating the Council on sorting out the light in Bridge Street.  He then went on to mention the state of the Robinhood footpath as the fact the tractors are driving through the village depositing mud on the roads.  He requested the Council speak to the farmer about an alternative route for the tractors and to have the footpath repaired as it was virtually unusuable.

Mrs Carol Martin reminded the Clerk that the hall would be used for voting on the 4th May.  She then went on to tell the Council of the work that had taken place at the Village Hall. The Council thanked the Village Hall committee for the great job they had done in improving the village hall.  Mrs Martin also mentioned that the piece of ground where the Bonfire took place last year had not been seeded and was not in a very good state.  
Mr Ron Miller spoke about the state of the roads and mentioned that the village may loose the Chestnut trees due to disease.
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